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Memorial Day 
Remembering Kelly Field (AFB)  102 Years Ago 

This Month, May, we celebrate Mother’s day, and I 

would be remiss if I did not note that right up front as 

every one of us in some way owes our very lives to 

our mothers, and some of us probably owe our lives 

to the patience of our mothers. Thank you Mom! 

The other day we celebrate in May 

is Memorial Day.  The exact origin 

of Memorial Day is unknown as 

commemorating war dead with 

flowers and ceremony had been 

tradition in many communities, 

especially in the South since the 

time of the American Civil War.   

On May 5, 1868, General John A. 

Logan, leader of The Grand Army of 

the Republic, an organization of 

Northern Civil War veterans, called 

for a nationwide day of remem-

brance. “The 30th of May, 1868, is 

designated for the purpose of 

strewing with flowers, or otherwise 

decorating the graves of comrades 

who died in defense of their country during the late 

rebellion, and whose bodies now lie in almost every 

city, village and hamlet churchyard in the land,” he 

proclaimed.  It was called Decoration Day and specifi-

cally did not commemorate any specific battle.   

Many Northern states held commemorative events 

and reprised the tradition in subsequent years and by 

1890 each one had made Decoration Day an official 

state holiday. Southern states, on the other hand, con-

tinued to honor their dead on separate days until af-

ter World War I.  The day grew to a 

memorial to all fallen soldiers in 

America’s wars, and in 1971 the 

United States adopted the former 

Decoration Day as a federal holi-

day—Memorial Day in remembrance 

of all American fallen. 

As I mulled over articles for this is-

sue, I ran across an old book I had 

perused a few years back.  It is a sort 

of yearbook that documented the 

remarkable first couple of years of 

Kelly Field—created in a matter of 

weeks, and later a training ground 

for nearly every American aviator 

across two world wars.   

What follows is excerpted from Kelly 

Field in the Great World War by  Kroll, H. D. , (1919) 

written 102 years ago. 

(Continued on page 4) 

Founded in 1957 

NEXT EVENTS 

May 8 9:00 FLY-IN PANCAKE BREAKFAST  

  and new plane/project unveiling!  

May 14 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

  8:30 Movies on the lawn (weather permitting) 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa
https://eaa35.org/


Runway 35 MAY 2021 Volume 64 Issue  5 Page 2 

Runway 35 — The Official Newsletter of EAA Chapter 35—San Antonio, Texas 

 

A big thank you to all the mem-

bers and guests that attended our 

first in-person meeting of 2021.  A 

skilled group of volunteers in-

stalled new blinds in all the club-

house windows while another 

team replaced the pedestrian 

door to the chapter hangar.  In 

addition to those projects, mate-

rial that had been moved to the hangar after the club-

house “great flood” earlier this year was sorted and 

shelved by chapter members.  Grill masters Doug Apsey 

and Rick Vinas assembled our new chapter grill and cooked ham-

burgers for the member picnic.  A big thank you to Chuck and Peggy 

Fisher for leading the food prep for this event and to everyone that 

donated their time to make our chapter facilities better. 

“Gone West” is a term used when talking about members who have 

passed on and no longer fly with earthly wings.  On the west wall in 

our clubhouse hangs a beautiful original painting that was created 

and donated by artist and member David F. Baker.  The painting 

reminds us of those no longer with us by focusing on the empty 

cockpit of a yellow biplane.  To make our remembrance more com-

plete we want to individually recognize our “gone west” members on 

this wall by mounting chapter name tags for those members. 

Your chapter has again been selected by EAA to award and adminis-

ter a Ray Foundation Flight Training Scholarship and this year’s ap-

plicants really outstanding.  Applications are being reviewed by your 

board of directors and the top packages will earn an interview.  A 

primary and alternate Ray Scholar will be selected, and flight train-

ing will start soon thereafter.   

The students at Southwest High School continue to make progress 

on their RV-12iS.  The engine and prop are hung and cowling and 

canopy work started.  The school board scheduled a visit before 

their next meeting to come through the shop and see the progress. 

Looking forward to hearing from members that attended this year’s 

Sun-N-Fun and hopefully everyone who can is planning for 

AirVenture in July.  Mark your calendar for 8 May when we will have 

our first fly-in of the year.  Until then fly safe. 

Darren Medlin 

PRESIDENTS COCKPIT                     DARREN MEDLIN 

We did it!  We had our first post-COVID face to face gathering and 

fixed the place up “real nice”.  We hung proper window blinds, re-

placed the hangar door, sorted and reshelved oodles of stuff and gen-

erally cleaned.  Thanks to everyone who came out. 

In May we will hold our first Fly-In Pancake Breakfast in a long 

time!  We will exercise our mongo pancake making device so expert 

pastry chefs are welcome.  Volunteers will be needed not only to 

cook and serve, but also to help marshal aircraft and to provide a safe 

fly-in for everyone.   

We’ll again recommend masks if you are going to be inside 

someone’s personal space or in the building.  But mostly we recom-

mend you get vaccinated as soon as you are able.   

Looking toward June, we are planning our first 2021 Young Eagles 

event followed by a Fly-in BBQ for an action packed day.    

Please welcome: 

Christen Davila: 

Christen is a full time detective and student pilot. He currently 

flys a C-512. You may contact Christian 

at cdavalia59@sbcglobal.net 

Jonathan Garcia: 

Jonathan is a full time Deputy who is also a student pilot who 

flys a C-152. You may contact Jonathan 

at innhousebm@yahooo.com 

New Members  Ron O’Dea Mem-From the Cruise Director Chuck Fisher, Vice President  
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YOUR Articles Needed 

CHAPTER BULLETIN BOARD 
 

MAY 

Pancake Breakfast Fly-In!  We’ll be grilling 

up some awesome pancakes, sausage, bacon 

and all the fixins.  Volunteers are always wel-

come.   

This is a fundraiser so bring your friends! 

YOUR AD HERE! 

Advertisement Prices for EAA 35 Newsletter 

Size (percent page) Monthly Per YEAR Savings 

10% (business card   $           35.00   

25%  $               8   $           86.40  10% 

50%  $            15   $         153.00  10% 

100%  $            30   $         324.00  15% 

Classified ads  (Members Only) Free 

Are you Safety Minded? 

VMC Club Topic for MAY 

Extra Parts on the Airplane 

6 PM 14 MAY at the Clubhouse 

Register via FAA for Wings Credit  

http://flysanmarcos.com/event/go-wheels-up-texas-2021/
https://www.airpowersquadron.org/sanmarcos-tx
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KELLY FIELD 

The tale of a whirlwind growth from a Texan cotton field to one 

of the world's greatest Aviation Centers 

When one thinks of Kelly one 

thinks of the U. S. Air Service in 

all its various and difficult stages 

of development, for the two are 

synonymous. From its institution 

to its present stage of develop-

ment Kelly Field has typified all 

that this important branch of our 

fighting forces now means. Well 

may it be called the Father of 

Aviation Fields, for although fly-

ing schools have been estab-

lished throughout the length and 

breadth of the continental United 

States in the past two years, 

none of them have had so ro-

mantic and thrilling a history as 

Kelly. 

To the casual observer, standing today upon some high point and 

glancing over this mammoth expanse of territory, not the remotest 

idea is given of the marvelous transition which has taken place with-

in the past two years. He sees before him now Kelly Field, a veritable 

city, humming with industry. Hundreds of red roofed buildings of 

various type and design spread out before him. arranged in symmet-

rical rows and blocks, while macadamized roads, crowded with all 

types of vehicles from huge Army trucks to powerful pleasure cars 

wind their way here and there across the wide expanse. Smoke, 

pouring forth from all the tall smokestacks of numerous factories 

and shops, spreads out and vanishes in the misty air above, and this 

very air itself is traversed in its limitless dimensions by seemingly 

numberless airplanes which dart here and there, some landing while 

others rise as it from the cauldron of some genie to take their places. 

Seemingly such a great industrial organization could only be accom-

plished through many years of careful plotting and gradual expan-

sion. But truly Kelly Field is a magical city. Less than two short years 

ago this stretch of land whereon the Field lies was barren —only a 

few scraggly cotton-fields breaking the apparently interminable 

stretch of mesquite and cactus-covered prairie. 

But with the rolling up of the war clouds along the horizon, the great 

value of this strip of land as an aviation field was seen and the genius 

of America was called upon to quickly produce here in reality what at 

that time only existed in the dreams of our Army organizers. And to 

what extent American genius responded is evidenced by the results 

that stand today. 

Kelly Field, the largest and most efficient Aviation Flying Field in the 

United States, is a glowing memorial to the pioneers who dared not 

only to scheme and to plan, but to put these schemes and plans into 

execution. The story of its development is romantic and reads like a 

novel. 

It was on April 9th. 1917. that 

four airplanes arose from the 

hangars at the old Remount 

Station (at present Camp 

Travis), and after flying across 

the City, alighted on what is 

now Kelly Field. Their pilots 

were men well known in early 

Aviation circles, namely: "Eddie 

Stinson." a civilian instructor 

and a brother of Katharine Stin-

son. the world- famous aviatrix: 

Capt. Davidson; Capt McDonald: 

Capt. Spotts: Lieut. Bagnell, and 

one other man whose name is 

not recalled. They made their landing in a cotton-field, an oasis amid 

a boundless stretch of waste covered by the prickley pear cactus and 

mesquite. Tent hangars had been hurriedly erected there previously 

and in these the machines were stored for the night, while the men 

themselves made their beds upon the ground by the sides of their 

machines. This was the initial trip of airplanes to Kelly Field, but the 

actual formal establishment of the Field did not occur until May 7. 

when seven hundred men arrived. One week later, however, there 

were four thousand men on the Field. This was just a little over a 

week after the United States had taken her formal and memorable 

stand against the Hun and what he represented. Men came in at a 

rapid rate, and soon Major Dodd. of the Aeronautical Office in Wash-

ington, arrived to take charge of the definite organization of the 

Field. The contract for its construction was granted to Stone and 

Webster and with lightning-like rapidity the ground was cleared and 

almost as quickly as the cotton and mesquite disappeared there 

arose in their stead scores of buildings—hangars, barracks, mess 

halls. Officers' quarters, warehouses, machine shops and all the nec-

essary adjuncts of a first-class Flying Field.  

The middle of October saw the Field crowded to its capacity and al-

most before it was realized by even those who had it in charge, it had 

dwarfed all former expectations and had become what they had 

hardly dared dream—the largest and best Flying School in the world. 

Even then its expansion did not stop, for as America's eyes became 

(Continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 5) 

KELLY FIELD (continued) 
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more and more widely opened 

to the task she had before her, 

the great importance of the Air 

Service was recognized as 

never before, and the builders 

at Kelly were taxed to the ut-

most to provide accommoda-

tions for the rapidly increasing 

number of men And until the 

signing of the Armistice, when 

the first rays of a victorious 

peace burst through the grim 

clouds of war this never-

ending stream of men contin-

ued to pour into the Field. 

Many passed on through the 

School and were transferred 

to still more specialized 

branches of training else-

where, but many also re-

mained at Kelly, and in the 

short space of time that has 

elapsed since the Air Service 

began its expansion, many 

departments have come to be 

recognized as absolutely es-

sential which were entirely 

unknown and undeveloped in 

the early days of flying. 

The expression "This man's 

army," so often heard and so 

often used in jest is no more 

truly vindicated and exemplified in any branch of the Service than in 

the Flying School, for the Air Service is a Man's Army in every respect 

and It demands and exacts a man's work from practically every one 

of its personnel. Kelly Field is a typical example of this. There are no 

drones here. Every man in the Field is a specialist in his line-trained 

in mind and body to perform tasks requiring unusual skill and accu-

racy. They are quick, active and alert, and take to their tasks with as 

much interest and pride as if their own and for their own benefit. 

Each and every man has his own work to do and probably in no other 

branch of the Service is one permitted to so assert his individuality as 

in the Air Service. Likewise his skill and his knowledge are laid bare 

by his own handiwork and he must prove himself or be quickly dis-

pensed with The personnel of Kelly Field is largely men of brain as 

well as men of brawn. Drawn from the walks of life where superior 

intelligence and personality mean everything, they constitute a huge 

machine, and from the intelligent conceptions of their fertile mentali-

ties to the actual accomplishment and realization of their plans by the 

skillful ap- plication of their nimble lingers, they represent a marvel 

of engineering efficiency not to be equalled in any other quarter of 

the globe. 

Very little information regarding the 

wonderful extent of the organization at 

Kelly Field has reached the outside 

world, but its wonderful efficiency as a 

Flying School attests the success of the 

methods in operation. Every man arriv-

ing at the Field is "trade-tested" by a 

board of experts maintained for this 

sole purpose. Examinations in fifty- 

three different trades are given by this 

board—experts in this number of voca-

tions being required for the operation 

of the Air Service in its present stage of 

development. Each man as he takes his 

"trade-test" is classified regarding his 

degree of proficiency in any of these 

fifty-three trades with which he may be 

familiar. Card records of each man's 

"trade-test" are maintained and it is 

only the work of a few minutes for 

Headquarters to obtain a detachment of 

men for any particular line of work. 

Some of these vocational tests appear 

silly and useless upon the surface, as a 

man's ability as a musician or comedian 

apparently has very little to do with his 

value to the Air Service. But men of this 

type are formed into units which pro-

vide amusement for those otherwise 

engaged, and thus play a valuable part 

in keeping up the morale of the Field, a 

vital necessity where proficient and highly specialized work is de-

manded. 

Nor is Kelly Field of inconsiderable importance in the general scheme 

of Aeronautical development, for since its earliest conception it has 

been rated as a veritable "clearing house" for the other flying fields of 

the United States. Detachments are made up here for all other fields, 

and as fast as requisitions are received for men in certain lines of 

work, they are quickly filled from the ranks of the skilled specialists 

here awaiting assignment. Kelly Field has always been a primary 

field. That is, it is the first field through which the Cadet passes when 

he leaves Ground School. And for this very reason, if for no other, it is 

of paramount importance. It is at the primary field that he is made or 

broken, for here he receives his first actual training as a flier. If his 

work in the primary field is well done he becomes that much more 

proficient in the higher periods of his training, such as pursuit, bomb-

(Continued from page 4) 

(Continued on page 6) 
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ing and ob-

servation. 

And with this 

in mind it is 

readily seen 

that his pri-

mary training 

cannot be 

underesti-

mated. When 

the Cadet 

arrives at 

Kelly from 

Ground 

School he is 

of course raw 

and unexpe-

rienced as a 

flier and his 

first experi-

ence in the 

air is on the 

dual stage, 

where he 

flies with an 

instructor, 

who teaches 

him the correct methods of handling a ship and later allows him to fly 

the plane himself, complimenting or criticizing as the case may war-

rant. From this stage he passes to the primary stage, where he re-

ceives his first experience at handling a ship alone, his maneuvering 

being watched from the ground and all points checked up either for 

or against him. It is on this stage that he first attains the self-

confidence necessary to the successful piloting of a ship. It is here 

that he also first learns to execute successfully the spirals and figure 

eights and the correct methods of landing and "taking off." After he 

has mastered this work he is transferred to the cross-country stage, 

where he is trained in map-making, observation, sense of direction, 

navigation, etc. Next in order come the acrobatic stage and the for-

mation stage, the former dealing with trick flying exclusively. This is 

extremely hazardous, but nevertheless must be undertaken and mas-

tered before a prospective bird-man can hope to victoriously combat 

the wily Hun. Formation flying is also of the utmost importance, for 

in the ability to maintain these battle formations under stress some-

times may rest the success or failure of a raid or the beating off of 

sudden attack. Then, after some special instruction in radio telegra-

phy and signalling from ships in flight, the student receives his R. M. 

A. (Reserve Military Aviator) Commission, and is assigned to another 

more advanced field.  

Kelly Field was named, after the prevailing custom, for one of Ameri-

ca's pioneer flyers. Lieut. G. E. M. Kelly, 30th Infantry, U. S. A., who 

lost his life May 

10th. 1911, just 

above the pre-

sent Kelly Field 

when making a 

landing to 

avoid running 

into a tent filled 

with women 

and children. 

================================================ 

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS  

KELLY FIELD, the greatest aviation field in the United States, and one 

of the greatest in the world, was in a sense the favored child of the 

San Antonio Chamber of Commerce. A committee of the Chamber of 

Commerce assembled the necessary land for this undertaking and 

presented the proposition to the Aviation Production Board in Wash-

ington in June, 1917. The contract was finally signed in July, 1917. 

comprising all of what is Kelly Field Number Two. Kelly Field One 

having been acquired a few- months earlier. In addition to Kelly Two, 

a tract nearly as large just across the railroad, below Kelly One. was 

leased and another tract across the Somerset Road, still larger. The 

total acreage in what would have been these four Kelly Fields, was 

over six thousand acres. The Secretary of the Chamber of Commerce 

signed the contract on behalf of San Antonio, and at the request of 

the Aviation Department the Chamber of Commerce leased the land 

from the owners individually and subleased it to the United States 

Government.  

The haste under which the contract was worked out made it impossi-

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 7) 
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ble to figure costs exactly and the Chamber of 

Commerce offered the Government one of the 

most unique contracts in the history of the as-

sembling of the aviation fields. This contract 

called for service by the Chamber of Commerce 

without profit and the guarantee that the books 

and accounts of the Chamber of Commerce as 

agent for the aviation fields should be examined 

periodically by United States Government offi-

cials, or at any time the Government officials 

might choose to examine the books: and that at 

stated intervals any excess over the actual cost of 

handling these aviation propositions for the Gov-

ernment should be returned to the Government. 

The Chambers of Commerce has already re-

turned to the Government more than $5600 in 

money saved by the economical handling of Kelly 

Field.  

What would have been Kelly Field Three and Kelly Field Four was 

released in the fall of 1917 at the suggestion of the British and French 

aviators who were of the opinion that such large flying fields so close 

together would result in accidents and collisions. Later on the Cham-

ber of Commerce assembled the property in what is known as 

Brooks Field and this likewise is handled in the same manner. When 

that field was presented to the Aviation department the interesting 

fact came out that a few years before a special board of officers ap-

pointed by the army to investigate conditions for air training had 

reported that the climatic and other conditions at San Antonio were 

the most favorable in the United States.  

The original flying in the United States Army was done at San Anto-

nio; one lone hangar stood near what is now the center of Camp 

Travis and Lieut. Benjamin D. Foulois, as he was 

then known, now Brig. Gen. Foulois, was the pio-

neer of American army aviators. At the time of 

the threatened trouble with Mexico in 1916 our 

entire air fleet was assembled at San Antonio 

and consisted of the superb number of eight, 

more or less antiquated, machines. Unfortunate-

ly the record of army flying will probably never 

give full credit to the daring young men who 

risked their lives in flying in these old machines 

into Mexico.  

In the development of Kelly Field an enviable 

record of efficiency has been established. Not 

only in the gross number, but in the relative 

number of flying hours per machine has Kelly 

Field set a record in the army. At the close of the 

winter of 1917-18 the total number of flying 

hours in Kelly Field was greater than all the oth-

er aviation fields in the United States put togeth-

er. There is no doubt of the fact that the men trained at this great 

field contributed largely to the success of the American army in 

France. San Antonio with its historic associations of the Alamo, 

where brave Americans died for liberty, is proud to have in its envi-

rons this great training field for American aviators: and this city is 

proud to add to the traditions of the Alamo and its gallant forefathers 

who established liberty in the Southwest the traditions of the brave 

men, some of whom gave their lives in training here, others of whom 

gave their lives on the battlefields of France and Flanders, whose 

memories will live always at Kelly Field. San Antonio with its delight-

ful winter climate, with its splendid modern hotels, its picturesque 

urban beauty, will always welcome back the men of the flying service 

and their families.  

(Continued from page 6) 

CHAPTER BUSINESS NOTES 
April 2021 Board of Directors Meeting Notes 

Number in Attendance: Board Members: 8 Committee Chairs: 4 

Treasurers Report 

Balance as of the end of February: $46,451.83  

Building maintenance fund: $4,385.79  

Membership Report Ron O’Dea reports 116 members.     

 30 Life, 74 Renewed, and 12 New!!! 

Youth Ed: Last Years Scholarship winner, Mary Jane is about ready to 

solo.  Keep your fingers crossed for good weather 

Builder Support (Ike Kelly) - Dynavibe Propeller Balancer is here and 

is ready for use.   

Brian Smith - (Young Eagles) - Targeting 12 June for another event 

before the chapter meeting.   

New Business: 

1. Motion to Purchase a Grill for fly-in and outdoor events:  Ap-

proved.   

Upcoming Events: Clean-up and BBQ, VMC and Movie nights are 

back.  Stay tuned for further announcements. 
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Builders Corner               Ike Kelley—Builder coordinator 

One of the foundational functions of Chapter 35 is to support builders and those restoring aircraft.  So we are working to build an inventory 

of tools that are expensive, needed, but rarely used making them impractical for most builders to purchase themselves.  This year, with the 

help of EAA, we purchased a Dynavibe Dynamic Propeller Balancer.  You can check it out and get assistance with it use by contacting Kris 

Kelley—builder coordinator (see contacts page). 

This is a quick review by its very first user Chris Hiatt. 

I had the pleasure of being the first to use the clubs new DynaVibe prop balancer.  Simply put it's very easy use, in fact the most difficult part 

for me was fabricating brackets, since the kit does not come with any.  I balanced it both with the top cowling off and with the equipment 

mounted to the top cowling.  On day one I was able to get to it balanced to .09 after several adjustments, so of course I tried on day two to 

do better and spent the whole day chasing my tail.  On day three I was able to get it dialed in to .04 @ 2300 rpm and called that suc-

cess.  Unfortunately, I can still feel a slight vibration at lower RPMs.  Before you ask what my vibration level was before adding weight, let's 

just say it wasn't good.  So now, after getting a taste of a balanced prop, I have purchased the Balance Masters bolt on prop balancer in hopes 

that I can get a better balance at more RPMs.  Thank you so much to Kris Kelly and others who worked to get the club the DynaVibe.   

N Numbers is an iPhone and iPad app, 

sourced from the Apple App Store, that will 

display aircraft and owner information for eve-

ry aircraft in the FAA registry. The app is priced 

at ninety nine cents. Unique to this app, the 

entire FAA registration database is downloaded to your device. 

No cell signal or WiFi needed.  

Recently, returning to San Geronimo from North Texas, I was 

aware of two pesky aircraft in my vicinity and both refused to 

vacate my airspace. ADSB-In showed me their N numbers so I 

pulled out my iPhone and used the N Number app to look up 

their info. One aircraft was based at Bulverde, and combined 

with their maneuvering, I surmised that they were engaged in 

training and would not really be a factor for me. The other 

aircraft was based at Boerne Stage and I had a feeling they 

were headed for the barn and would also be 

no factor. Both assumptions turned out to 

be correct, leaving me to wonder whether I 

should buy a Mega Millions lottery ticket.  

Imagine yourself at the airport and your 

hanger neighbor slyly asks if Ulf’s airplane 

is a Cessna 150 or 152. Simply pull out your 

iPhone, open the N Number app, key in the 

N number and like magic you will have the 

answer. I highly recommend this app and 

am happy to pay the developer ninety nine 

cents.  

N Numbers: An Aviation App Review      Ian Heritch 
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APRIL—CHAPTER CLEAN-UP AND MAINTENANCE DAY—more photos on eaa35.org and on page 21 (e-newsletter) 

Chapter Clean-up and Maintenance day—April 2021.   

After the near disaster flooding from a broken water pipe during the winter freeze, chapter members turned out in force to clean, re-stock 

and improve the clubhouse.   Some members sorted through the hastily moved materials, salvaging what was good and re-stocking it, sort-

ing others to other storage or disposal.  Another crew hung window blinds in all of the windows replacing the, shall we say...well worn, win-

dow dressings.  Rick and Doug assembled the new chapter grill...and served as the first grill-masters as well.  Paul led a team to tear out the 

rotten door frame and rusted door to the Chapter building facility (hangar) and replaced it with new.  And of course we have to give a huge 

shout out to Peggy, BJ, Roxanne and June for setting  up a very safe but wonderful BBQ for everyone.  Ray Scholar Maryjane  joined us, but 

we did not get to hear of her latest successes—next gathering!   

The howling winds forced us indoors (not planned) to eat.  Most who attended were  proudly fully vaccinated which made it much more 

enjoyable for them, I think.  We still recommend masks, and distancing but strongly encourage everyone to get their vaccine. 
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Hang a Wing 

One common activity for those of us flying vintage, high-wing planes 
is to remove or install the wings.  No, not 
an everyday occurrence, but significant 
and stressful when it is done. 

The most stressful and difficult thing is to 
hold the wing in position whilst removing 
or installing bolts.  The second most 
stressful thing is communicating to the 
various helpers what they must do.  Fol-
low along and I will offer you some useful 
techniques. 

First of all, round up four people.  Three 
can do it in a pinch, but a fourth person is 
useful.  Every person in the group (or if 
we are doing a hanging, is this a posse?) I 
digress, every person should have a cou-
ple of drift pins their pocket.  Screwdriv-
ers will work fine, even large nails will do 
the job.  The object is to stab drifts 
through the bolt holes as the wing is jock-
eyed into position. 

The next item, although not essential, 
saves time and reduces the required mus-
cle power by an order of magnitude – 
meaning that my 30-year-old self was able 

to hang wings but by 70-year-old self is not so spry.  The item is a 
sheet rock hoist.  Amazing?  YES!  Just try to find this trick in an aero-
nautical textbook. 

Rent or buy this gem!  Available for about $190 from Amazon, Harbor 
Freight, etc. 

Before going any further, this process works much better if the plane 
is level, or nearly 
level.  So if this is a 
conventional 
geared plane, put 
the tail up on a 
saw horse. 

Now place a piece 
of plywood on the 
sheet rock hoist to 
make a flat plat-
form for the wing.  
It does not have to 
be heavy duty 
here, just some 3/8 
plywood or even a 
piece of paneling 
will suffice.  Throw 
a blanket or furni-
ture pad over the 
plywood to pre-
vent scratches on 
the freshly doped 
wing.  Place the 
wing on the pad-
ded platform bal-
ancing it carefully.  
Now turn the capstan (wheel) and raise the wing.  

While raising the wing, station two people at the wing root fore and 
aft, station one person at the wing tip and person number four raises 
the lift.  BE SURE person four understands the lift.  The little lever is 
a brake, pull that lever and things may come crashing down.  Pre-
flight the lift and understand it. 

Carefully raise the wing.  One of the people stationed at the wing root 
gives directions, e.g., “Leading edge forward,” “Lift up two inches,” 
“Wing toward the fuselage,” etc.   

As the wing root lines up with its bolt holes, stab the drifts in place. 

The person at the wing tip plays a significant part but must take di-
rection from the person at the wing root.  Obviously, the tip person 
can’t see the wing root bolt holes.  I guess you could say “obviously 
the bolts are not obvious.”  However, the person at the wing tip must 
wiggle and jockey the wing to assist with lining up the bolt holes.  
The order of the day is patience!  The tip person is working a 16-foot 
lever… great mechanical advantage… easy to use too much force!   Go 

(Continued on page 11) 

Photo 1:  Drift pins 

Photo 2: Sheet Rock Hoist 

Photo 3:  Wing being raised and guided into position 
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Craftsmen's Technique Continued  

slow.  Use a shot of lubri-
cant at the bolt holes.  This 
is all done by feel and by 
the guidance of that one 
person at the wing root. 

Once both drifts are 
pinned at the wing root, 
the person at the wing tip 
lifts the wing and the sheet 
rock hoist is removed.  It is 
not difficult to hold the 
wing tip up but if neces-
sary, it can just be set on 
top of someone’s head.  
Alternatively, a step ladder 
with padding on it can 
hold up the wing tip.  At 
this point, the wing struts 
are moved into position 
and more drift pins insert-
ed in the struts.  TaDa!  A 
wing is (sort of) on.  If the 

engine is already on the plane, then there is enough weight that the 
plane will remain upright and not tip over.   

If you have enough 
drifts, go do the other 
wing.  If you have 
insufficient drifts, 
insert the wing and 
strut bolts now.   

Less than an hour. 
Both wings on.   

Now to install ailer-
ons and flaps… 

(Continued from page 10) 

Photo 5: Wings pinned on.  Jury struts not yet 
Photo 4:  What the person stationed at the 

wing tip sees 

You Can Skydive! 

Skydive Castroville 
Skydive only 15 minutes from San Antonio 

Aerobatic Aircraft Owners: 

Skydiving Castroville provides ex-
perienced, professional parachute 
rigging and maintenance. 

The Master Riggers have a full ser-
vice rigging loft right here in 
Castroville! 

When is the last time yours was 
professionally serviced?  

Give us a call.   

Your life could depend on it! 

 

 

Castroville Municipal Airport 
10527 Airport Rd. 
Castroville TX. 78009  
Phone/Text: (830) 444-5003 
Email:  
SkydiveCastroville@gmail.com 
https://skydivecastroville.com/ 

Paid Thru May 2021  

https://skydivecastroville.com/
https://skydivecastroville.com/


Runway 35 MAY 2021 Volume 64 Issue  5 Page 12 

Runway 35 — The Official Newsletter of EAA Chapter 35—San Antonio, Texas 

 

Youth Education eaa35scholarship@gmail.com 

Evan Carroll 

Ever since my first flight lesson, I have wanted to buy an airplane.  

After looking at prices for normal primary training aircraft I pretty 
much immediately ruled out the 
idea of purchasing a plane. 
Working side jobs just wouldn’t 
be enough for the monthly cost 
of ownership, and the initial cost 
of buying something like a 172 or 
a Cherokee is just too expensive 
for me at this time. I had pretty 
much given up all hope of own-
ing an aircraft until I was first 
exposed to ultralight flying 
through a few YouTube videos.  

The idea of aircraft ownership 
became much more reasonable. 
After looking at the usual spots 
like Trade-A-Plane, and Barn-
stormers, I didn’t really find any-
thing too exciting in my price range for a while.  

All of that changed when Ian Heritch, a Chapter 35 member, sent 
me a link to an auction for a few airplanes that was going on in Vi-
dalia, Georgia. I was immediately interested in a Fisher 303 that they 
had for sale, but skeptical about the condition. I knew I did not 
want to bid very high because of my lack of information on the air-
craft.  

After waiting for a few days and watching the remaining time go 
down, I put in my first bid at $1000, and I almost immediately got 
outbid, a few back and forth bids later, the other bidders gave up at 
around $1450, apparently another $450 in taxes was added and I had 
won the auction!  

I was ecstatic, hopeful, and I couldn’t wait to go get a look at it. Vi-
dalia is 850 miles from our Property in Queen City, TX. The sellers 
wanted all of the aircraft buyers to show up around 2 weeks from 
the time the auction ended, my Dad and I were happy to hear that 

so that we would have time to prepare for the trip. Since my Father 
is a general contractor, he already had a trailer that we could use to 
haul the Fisher back to Texas. 

Our first day of the trip we had a late start and only made it to Tu-
pelo, MS and had about 450 miles to go the next day. That next 
morning we left early and we were able to make it to Vidalia around 
7 pm. We got our first look at the airplane and we were able to take 
exact measurements of everything.  

After stopping at the local hardware store, we built a few supports 
to try and stabilize the ultralight on the trailer, and went to our ho-
tel for the night. Early the next morning we went to get the 303 from 
the hangar and spent the next few hours getting the plane loaded 
and stable.  

We hit the road around 2:00pm and thought we might be able to 
get back around 4:00am and wouldn’t have to spend money on a 
hotel. Oh boy were we wrong, around midnight I passed out in the 
passenger seat, and my Dad stopped at a truck stop a few minutes 
later and passed out as well. We made it back the next morning and 
we were able to get it in a hangar before the storms the next day.  

The only major problems we could 
see were just fuel line/tank issues 
that could be sorted out fairly 
quickly. What you see in the pic-
ture is a new fuel primer bulb, fuel 
cutoff valve, new fuel lines, and 
there is also a new fuel filter back 
closer to the tank.  

A new friend of mine / A&P me-
chanic named Paul Smeltzer 
helped me by rebuilding the carbu-
retor on the Rotax 277. Paul owns a 
Fisher 202 with the same engine 
and has been helping me get it in 
flying condition. March 30th I was 
finally able to get it off of the trailer 

and under the Quonset hut / hangar that we built at my family’s 
property.  

Now is where the biggest problem comes in, I am currently 6’1 and 
weigh in at 200 pounds and it seems like 95% of my body is legs, I 
tried sitting in the plane and the airframe just isn’t built for some-
one long. I seriously cannot fit into the airplane I just bought and 
drove across the country to haul back.  

The mechanic friend I mentioned earlier has offered to trade for his 
single seat T Bird ultralight with a 377 and I’m not sure what I want 
to do at the moment. In next months newsletter I will definitely give 
an update on my situation in regards to the ultralight. If anyone 
might be interested in purchasing the ultralight or has something 
they might want to trade, feel free to contact me. My email address 
is : ecsa20406@gmail.com 

Evan Buys a Plane...but…. 

Ray Scholars:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Evan Carroll Maryjane Marroquin  
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 CLASSIFIED ADVERTISMENTS 

To post a classified—contact the editor at  
eaa35news@gmail.com 
 

• You must be an EAA Chapter 35 member.   

• Ads are FREE and will run for 3 Months from the last date you re-verify that 

the item is still for sale.    
• PLEASE Notify me when your item sells!!   

• You must contact the editor by e-mail or phone to extend 
your ad beyond the expiration date 

FOR SALE - BENDIX/KING 
KLX135A; GPS/COM, installed - 
OCT. 1999, removed - OCT. 
2020. COMM works well.  GPS 
works well but internal batt is 
inop.  Takes about 15 minutes to acquire satellites. Installation 
Manual. $400.00 BOB CABE 210-289-5375 

LOOKING FOR A FLYING CLUB? EAA Chapter 35 members 
are looking for individuals interested in joining a LSA Part-
nership Flying Club. Please call or text Mark Holden at (210) 
488-4219 or email USAFGeasr@gmail.com.  

For Sale: Experimental taildragger.  Wa-
ter-cooled Ford V-6 engine, more power 
than the Maul M5 200hp engine.  Firewall 
configured for 180hp Lycoming if you 
don’t like water.  4-place, seaplane doors; 
fishing rod tube; nice interior; skylight; 
and Scott 3200 tailwheel.  Take-off distance 450ft on sod.  Al-
ways hangered. Price: Firm at $10,000, Serious inquires only 
please. Norris Warner (830) 510-4334   

For SALE: Gorgeous! 2006 Storm Rally 

ELSA; factory-built carbon fiber & Kevlar; 336 

TTAF/E; 912 Rotax ULS. New Garmin 

GTX345 ADS-B In/Out; Warp Drive prop, 

disk brakes; 3-axis electric trim, strobe and lights, ELT, Listed $20K be-

low Vref @ $67,700 Contact President@eaa35.org or (210) 875-9971 or 

click on this ad to be taken to webpage for complete info 

Ad valid until August 2021 

http://barioaviationservices.com/ 

For Sale: Experimental Avionics: GARMIN GXM 42 SIRIUS XM 

RECEIVER, GDL® 39 3D ads-b, GARMIN AERA 660 TOUCHSCREEN 

PORTABLE GPS, uAvionix skyBeacon ADS-B Out Transmitter, Ben-

dix / King KY 97A Radio, Bendix / King KT 76A Transponder & En-

coder, PM3000 High-fidelity Stereo Intercom System, VSI, Airspeed 

knots , Airspeed mph,  Altimeter, Artificial Horizon.  Prices and de-

tails: Contact Steve Moliterno (210) 287-4074                                    

steve.moliterno@gmail.com 

For Sale: 2 large wooden work-

benches with lights. @200 ea. 

kyledesu@gmail.com  

https://sites.google.com/eaa35.org/2006-storm-rally-elsa-for-sale/home?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/eaa35.org/2006-storm-rally-elsa-for-sale/home?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/eaa35.org/2006-storm-rally-elsa-for-sale/home?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/eaa35.org/2006-storm-rally-elsa-for-sale/home?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/eaa35.org/2006-storm-rally-elsa-for-sale/home?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/eaa35.org/2006-storm-rally-elsa-for-sale/home?authuser=0
http://barioaviationservices.com/
mailto:kyledesu@gmail.com
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Paid Advertising Through Sept 2021 

http://www.andersonaviationtx.com/home
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MARCH MYSTERY PLANE REVEALED !                         DOUG APSEY 

April Mystery Airplane Revealed 

By Doug Apsey 

 

Congratulations to Charlie Brame for correctly identifying the April 
Mystery Airplane as the Temco TT-1 Pinto.  The TT-1 was produced 
as a lightweight, tandem two-seat primary trainer for the Navy.  It 
first flew on 26 March, 1956, and went into production in 1959.  Only 
fifteen were built between 1956 and 1957 before being retired by the 
Navy in December of 1960. 

The prototype Pinto, initially designated the Temco Model 51, was 
built to compete for an Air Force contract for a jet-powered primary 
trainer.  The Cessna T-37 “Tweet” beat out the Pinto for that con-
tract.  The prototype was then handed over to the Navy for evalua-
tion and competed against the Beech 73 Jet Mentor for a contract to 
deliver the first Navy jet-powered primary trainer.  The TT-1 won that 
competition and fourteen more were delivered to the Navy. 

The Pinto was equipped with 
many features that were found on 
the fighter jets of that era includ-
ing similar flight controls, instru-
mentation, ejection seats, liquid 
oxygen system and speed brakes.  
It was powered by a single Conti-
nental J69-T-9 engine that pro-
duced 920 lbf of thrust.  Top 
speed was 345 mph and it had a 
cruise speed was 247 mph.  Stall 

speed was 76 mph 
and rate of climb was 
1,900 ft/min.  The 
Pinto only carried 119 
gallons of fuel limit-
ing its endurance to 
about 1.5 hours. 

The TT-1 served with 
the Air Training 
Command at Pensacola, Florida as part of a demonstration program 

testing the feasibility of using a jet-powered trainer for primary flight 
training.  Although the TT-1 was said to have great flight characteris-
tics, it was underpowered with the J69 engine and was determined to 
be inadequate for training pilots who would go on to fly off carrier 
decks.  The Navy abandoned the test program in 1960 and reverted 
back to using the piston powered T-34 Mentor and T-28 Trojan for 
its primary training mission.  The Pinto still has the honor of being 
the US Military’s first jet-powered primary trainer. 

In 1968 American Jet Industries (AJI) attempted to resurrect the TT-1.  
AJI replaced the J69 engine with a much more powerful GE CJ610-6 
engine that produced 2,850 lbf of thrust and significantly increased 
the performance of the little jet.  The repowered Pinto was called the 
T-610 Super Pinto and was marketed as a potential light attack air-
craft.  The increased thrust of the new engine resulted in a cruise 
speed of 400 mph, top speed of 550 mph and an impressive increase 
in rate of climb to 10,000 ft/min.  Takeoff roll with the larger engine 
was only 500 feet.   

After finding little interest for the Super Pinto by the US military, the 
prototype and production rights were sold to the Philippine Air 
Force with plans to build the aircraft as a jet trainer.  It appears that 
none were ever produced.  Seven TT-1’s found their way into civilian 
hands and, as of 2016, as many as five were still flying in the US.  Four 
of these were converted to Super Pintos by replacing the J69 engine 
with the GE CJ610 engine. 

Sources for this article include: 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Temco_TT_Pinto 

http://www.warbirdalley.com/pinto.htm 

Here is your mystery airplane for this month.  Who will be the 

first to email me at dapsey@satx.rr.com with the following infor-

mation about this month’s mystery airplane? 

 

 What is its designation/name? 

 What aircraft manufacturer built it? 

 What year did it first fly? 

 How many were built? 

 What was the intended purpose of the design? 

NAME THE PLANE     DOUG APSEY 

TT-1 Front Cockpit (flight-

manuals-online.com) 

TT-1, Naval Aviation Museum, Pensacola, FL (Flicker.com) 

TT-1 Super Pinto, World Heritage Air Museum, Detroit, MI 
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CHAPTER CALENDAR  — CONTACT EAA35VP@GMAIL.COM  - PROGRAMS ARE TENTATIVE AND SUBJECT TO CHANGE! 

2021 
  EAA Chapter 35 Activities Calendar 

MAY 8 9:00 RE-EMERGENCE FLY-IN PANCAKE BREAKFAST and new plane/project unveiling!  

  14 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

  14 8:30 Movies on the lawn (weather permitting) 

JUNE  YOUNG EAGLES RALLY 

 12 11:30 FLY-IN BBQ LUNCH  

  
18 

6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

  7:30 pm Movie Night (indoors) to follow VMC 

JULY 10 11:30 Social/12:00 Program TBA 

  16 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

  7:30 pm Movie Night (indoors) to follow VMC 

  26-01 AirVenture 

AUGUST 14 11:30 Social / 12:00 Program:  

  20 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

SEPTEMBER 11 1130 Social/1200 Program: Summer wrap-up 

  17 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

  17 7:30 Movies on the lawn (weather permitting) 

OCTOBER 9 0900 FLY-IN BREAKFAST 

  15 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

  15 7:30 Movies on the lawn (weather permitting) 

NOVEMBER 13 11:30 Annual Membership Meeting and Chili Cookoff 

  19 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

DECEMBER 11 CHRISTMAS PARTY - PLANS TOTALLY PENDING 
11:00 Social Hour; 12:00 Lunch 
Gift Exchange to follow (~$15 target for gifts but that’s up to you!  See newsletter for more details) 

  17 6:00 pm VMC Club (see FAA Wings page and e-mail) 

Upcoming Events: 

April 30-May 2 AIRPOWER HISTORY TOUR IN SAN MARCOS, TX 

May 1-2 Wings Over South Texas Air Show 2021 Corpus Christi Bay-

front, Texas 

May 15 Texas Barnstorming Museum 7th Annual Fly-In Pig Roast 

Hallettsville, TX 

May 27 Greater Houston Aviation Day (KDWH) 

May 28-30 Go Wheels Up! Texas San Marcos, TX 
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EAA Chapter 35 Leadership 

The FINE PRINT:  Please note that, as always, in the past, present, or future, any communication issued by the Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 35, regardless of form, for-

mat, and/or media used, which includes, but it not limited to this newsletter and audio/video recordings, any digital formats including any EAA Chapter 35 website, is presented solely 

for the purpose of providing a clearinghouse of ideas, opinions, and personal accounts. Anyone using the aforementioned does so at their own risk. Therefore, no responsibility or liabil-

ity is expressed or implied and you are without recourse to anyone. Any event announced and/or listed herein is done as a matter of information only and does not constitute approval, 

control, involvement, sponsorship or direction or any event local or otherwise.  

Officers       

President Darren Medlin              210-875-9971 president@eaa35.org 

Vice President Chuck Fisher 210-878-5561  vicepresident@eaa35.org 

Secretary Paul Wurster (530) 933-8264  secretary@eaa35.org 

Treasurer Dee Brame 210-493-5512 DeeB@satx.rr.com 

    

Board of Directors       

Past Presidents Nelson Amen (2012-2014) 210-834-1991 nelson.p.amen@gmail.com 

Past Presidents     

Past Presidents     

Member At Large Ron O’Dea 210-488-5088  r2av8r@gmail.com 

Member At Large Brian Goode 727-709-1159                 ladybgoode@msn.com 

Member At Large Andrea McGilvray 210-413-7392  cowgirlcapital@att.net 

Member At Large (en lieu of PP) Kris Kelly 210-621-5405  krisikekelly@att.net 

Member At Large (en lieu of PP) Jane Kellogg 580-421-5998 jkellogg@kelloggllc.com 

    

Chairpersons       

Facilities Larry Geiger (210) 875-9971 facility@EAA35.org 

Newsletter Publisher Chuck Fisher 210-878-5561   eaa35newspublisher@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editor Andrea McGilvray 210-413-7392   eaa35news@gmail.com 

Air Academy Maarten Versteeg (210)859-1803 maarten.versteeg@sbcglobal.net 

VMC Matt Van DeWalle  eaa35vmcclub@gmail.com 

Scholarship Coordinator Frank Covington 254-707-1429 eaa35scholarship@gmail.com 

Young Eagles Brian Smith  210-693-9816  youngeagles@eaa35.org  

Groundskeeping  VACANT—Need a volunteer!    

Tool Crib/Hangar Lew Mason 210-688-9072  lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

History and Archives Jeanette Hunt      210-688-9264 janet3679@aol.com 

Public Affairs Jose Garcia 915-203-1361 eaa35pr@gmail.com 

Membership Ron O’Dea 210-488-5088 members@eaa35.org 

Webmaster Ian Heritch  210-421-1295  iheritch@gmail.com 

Website Host Kyle Jester 210-929-7491   

Safety Officer Ron O’Dea 210-488-5088  r2av8r@gmail.com 

Country Store Richard Vinas 210-912-1699 vinas@sbcglobal.net 

Builder's Coordinator Kris “IKE” Kelly  210-621-5405  krisikekelly@att.net  

    

Flight Advisors       

Flight Advisors RB ‘Doc’ Hecker 210-391-1072  tcflyingdoc@yahoo.com 

Flight Advisors Mark Julicher 210-382-0840  mjulicher@earthlink.net 

Flight Advisors Ron O’Dea 210-488-5088   r2av8r@gmail.com 

        

Technical Counselors       

Technical Counselors RB ‘Doc’ Hecker 210-391-1072  tcflyingdoc@yahoo.com 

Technical Counselors Mark Julicher 210-382-0840 mjulicher@earthlink.net 

Technical Counselors Nick Leonard 830-765-7481  ohlson38@gmail.com 

Technical Counselors Lew Mason 210-688-9072  lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

Technical Counsellor Steve Formhalls 210-289-3984  sf3543@sbcglobal.net  
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Paid Thru Apr 2021 

Paid Thru August 2021 

Paid Thru Sept 2021 
Paid Thru August 2021 

Paid Thru August 2021 

Paid Thru Sept 2021 

Pd Thru Dec 2021 

Paid Thru July 2021 

http://www.davidbakerart.com/
https://www.cowboycapitalrealty.com/
https://sa-ame.com/
http://www.saboeavmed.com/
https://sa-ame.com/
http://www.thepilotshoppe.com/
http://www.gunshack.com/
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A great weekend of work, restored in-person meet-

ings, and grilled burgers should have awakened your 

desire to get some more Chapter 35 merchandise!  

We still have a few shirts, plenty of coffee cups, 

koozies, stickers, and patches, and of course plenty 

of WashWaxAll products for the spring airplane 

cleaning.  Now that the social restrictions have been 

relaxed, it will be easier than ever for us to get to-

gether for the delivery of those items that you need 

right now.  If your Airventure group wants a distinc-

tive shirt to wear at Oshkosh, make sure and give 

me plenty of notice so we can order whatever you 

need.  As always, let me know if you have any ideas 

for products you think we might put in the Country 

Store that would be in demand by the 

members of the Chapter.  See you all 

in May!   

Rick Vinas 

 

By RICHARD VINAS 

TEXAS FLAG POLO SHIRTS Sold Out - 

If you want one, let me know! 

$39.00 

      

TEXAS FLAG FISHING SHIRT One Medium- Men’s $46.00 

YELLOW POLO SHIRTS One Small $31.00 

  One Medium   

YELLOW FISHING SHIRT ONE Small Men’s $40.00 

KHAKI FISHING SHIRTS ONE MEDIUM   

  ONE LARGE   

TEXAS FLAG APRONS 3 left $26.00 

      

Additional Items available     

BASEBALL CAPS (with logo) SIX NEW ONES $12.00 

CHAPTER 35 DUFFLE BAGS Only 2 left $31.00 

COFFEE MUGS EIGHT $7.00 

REMOVE BEFORE FLIGHT KEY TAGS Plenty $5.00 

KOOZIES Plenty $4.00 

BUMBER STICKERS, DECALS AND PATCHES Lots of them $1.00 - 
$3.00 

ALUMINUM WHEEL CHOCKS 3 Double sets $40.00 

WASH WAX PRODUCTS Limited supply $8.00 & up 

These “Scrubbers” are 

great for de-bugging the 

leading edges of your 

wings. 



Runway 35 MAY 2021 Volume 64 Issue  5 Page 20 

Runway 35 — The Official Newsletter of EAA Chapter 35—San Antonio, Texas 

 

 

 

 

     Paste Address Label Here 

Ron O'Dea, Membership Chairman 

15464 FM 471 W., #14 

San Antonio, TX 78253 

Runway 35—The Official Newsletter of EAA Chapter 35, San Antonio, Texas  

www.eaa35.org & www.facebook.com/eaa35/  

EAA Chapter 35 is part of the worldwide network of EAA chapters. EAA embodies the spirit of aviation through the 

world's most engaged community of aviation enthusiasts. EAA's 170,000 plus members enjoy the fun and camaraderie 

of sharing their passion for flying, building and restoring recreational aircraft.  Our clubhouse and building facilities are 

located at San Geronimo Airpark (8T8) located off FM 471 (Culebra Rd) West of San Antonio.   

For 60 years Chapter 35 has represented aviators of creativity who share a passion for flying.  Come join us! 

Click Here for Link to 8T8 on AirNav.com 

 

NEXT EVENT 

May 8 2021 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST FLY-IN 

0800-1200 

Chapter 35 Clubhouse 

8T8 (San Geronimo Airpark) 

https://www.facebook.com/eaa35/
http://www.airnav.com/airport/8T8
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APRIL—CHAPTER CLEAN-UP AND MAINTENANCE DAY 



Runway 35 MAY 2021 Volume 64 Issue  5 Page 22 

Runway 35 — The Official Newsletter of EAA Chapter 35—San Antonio, Texas 

 



Runway 35 MAY 2021 Volume 64 Issue  5 Page 23    

Runway 35 — The Official Newsletter of EAA Chapter 35—San Antonio, Texas 

 

THE EAA CHAPTER 35 COUNTRY STORE 


